
 

Community Update – July 19, 2023 
Milneburg Group A 
The Milneburg Group A project (RR130) was launched in June of 2020 and occurred alongside the Milneburg Group B Full 
Reconstruction project (RR131), which is now complete. Milneburg Group A includes over 245 blocks that are receiving construction 
on the subsurface utilities and/or roadway. The majority of work conducted under this project is considered Incidental Road Repairs 
and Patch Mill/Overlay where roadway restoration primarily occurs alongside utility repairs or installation of ADA ramps.  
 
Early in the construction process and continuing through now, crews from Command Construction Industries, LLC, have discovered 
utility and roadway failures that have required an increase to the scope of the project via plan changes coordinated with DPW and 
SWBNO partners. These plan changes have included waterline and utilities work that has extended into major thoroughfares, as well 
as increases to the depth and scope of roadway repairs to ensure that the planned work adequately addresses these unexpected 
conditions. The most common plan changes submitted for this project have upgraded the roadway restoration from Patch Mill and 
Incidental Road Repairs to Full Depth restoration that rebuilds the roadway rather than surface level repairs.  
 
30-Day Forecast 
The majority of utility and drainage work has been completed and all identified water leaks are being addressed in coordination with 
SWBNO. Water leaks were identified at the following locations: Prentiss and Baccich; Arts and Vienna; Prentiss and Eads; Prentiss 
and Franklin; Arts and Pressburg; 5900 Arts; 2500 Vienna; 2750 Prentiss; 6000 Arts; Athis and Marigny; 6200 Mandeville; Pressburg 
and Spain; and 5912 Spain.  Crews will be focusing on completing the remaining paving and sidewalk and driveway work throughout 
the site in Zones 1, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 9 (see Zone Map below for reference and project limits). 
 

This includes completion of remaining paving on Elysian Fields, 
Franklin Ave and Music St. Sidewalk and driveway work will 
continue and complete in Zone 8 (west of St. Roch Ave and North 
of Allen Toussaint Blvd). The project areas south of Leon C. Simon 
Dr and east of Franklin Ave are largely complete and are being 
cleaned up and closed out.  
 
This $15.4M Milneburg Group A project began in June 2020 and 
is expected to complete in Fall of 2023. The project was designed 
by Mott Macdonald,  and is being constructed by Command 
Construction Industries, LLC. The scope of work varies block by 
block but includes the following:  
  

• Replacement of damaged underground water, sewer and 
drainage lines;  

• Repaving the roadways;   

• Replacing damaged sidewalks and driveway aprons; and   

• Installing Americans with Disabilities Act-compliant curb 
ramps at intersections.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

How to Stay Informed  
Questions about this project may be directed to roadwork@nola.gov or to our RoadworkNOLA hotline 504.658.ROAD (7623) or sign 
up for RoadworkNOLA text alerts by texting ROADWORK to 77295, or go to ready.nola.gov/alerts to create a whole profile and 
select the “roadwork” alert list. 
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